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TO THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS OF THE INTERNATIONAL

FRATERNITY

DELTA SIGMA PI

Dear Board ofDirectors,

We, the members ofKappa Delta Iota Colony of Lindenwood University, do hereby petition for
a Chapter Charter of the Intemational Fratemity ofDelta Sigma Pi. The Kappa Delta Iota Colony
was established exclusively for the purpose of association of Delta Sigma Pi. We continue to

maintain the ideas for the Intemational Fratemity of Delta Sigma Pi after which the colony has

styled hself Proof includes our utmost level of professionalism, display of enthusiasm of

commitment, community involvement, and strong brotherhood.

We vow to uphold the mles, regulations, and standards ofDelta Sigma Pi as set forth in the

Bylaws in the pursuance of a Chapter Charter and continuing association with the Fratemity.

Thankfully, the members of the Kappa Delta lota Colony. Our Signatures follow:
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ScHOOL OF .B'liSI NESS AND^'ENTK&M&SMM

March 11, 2014

Board of Directors of Delta Sigma Pi

330 South Campus Avenue
Oxford, OH 45056

Dear Delta Sigma Pi Board of Directors:

As Dean of the School of Business and Entrepreneurship I'm honored to write this letter

of recommendation for the Lindenwood University colony of Delta Sigma Pi. I've seen

the group sponsor several service, fundraising, and professional events on our campus.
The clothing drive allowing faculty a dress-down (jeans) day if they gave a donation,
volunteering to work a 16 marathon and marathon that began at 7 am, raising several

hundred dollars selling baked goods, and sponsoring our etiquette dinner are just a few

examples of the things I've seen this group do on our campus. They are extremely
motivated to do what it takes to make their colony a chapter.

In my opinion, the students exemplify the mission of the school and strongly support the
ideals of your organization. It would be a pleasure for them to remain on campus

indefinitely as a chapter of Delta Sigma Pi.

Thank you,

Mf^-^ '

Roger!
Dean

School of Business and Entrepreneurship
Lindenwood University



Lindenwood University
School of Business and Entrepreneurship

March 10, 2014

Board of Directors of Delta Sigma Pi

330 South Campus Avenue

Oxford, OH 45056

Dear Delta Sigma Pi Board of Directors:

It is with great pleasure that I write this letter of recommendation for the Undenwood University colony
of Delta Sigma Pi. i serve as the faculty advisor of the group and they have continued to amaze me with

their abilities. They're extremely motivated to meet all of the requirements of becoming a chapter as

evidenced by the service events, professional events, and fundraisers they have held. I'm extremely

impressed with their team work and organizational skills. Without hesitation I would recommend that

they be instilled as a full-fledged chapter of your fraternity.

Thank you,

Kimberly Brickler-Ulrich, CPA

Associate Professor

Department Chair of Accounting

Lindenwood University
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feanette Buie
5526 Holly HiUs Avenue, Saint Louis, MO 63109

31 4.873.2320 gatewayrvp@yahoo.com

March 11, 2014

Brother Onuka Ibe

Grand President

The international Fraterriit^' of Delta Sigma Pi

330 South Campus Avenue
Oxford, OH 45056

Dear Brother Grand President,

It is my pleasure to reconamend that tlie Kappa Delta iota colony ot Lindenwood University be installed as

a chapter of Delta Sigma Pi,

I first became involved with the Kappa Delta lota colony shortly after the colony was established. Since

the colony was established three years ago the colony has undergone many changes and faced many

challenges. But all along there has been a core group of student who believed in the values ot Deita Sigma
Pi,

I have been amazed with the progress the colony has made within the current academic year. The colony
has grown in their colony management skills. Colony members and officers alike are working together
toward common goals and have developed strong friendships among the colony members. The colony
has also established a positive reputation on the Lindenwood Universih,/ campus, particularly within the

School of Business and Entrepreneurship,

I am confident that the Kappa Delta lota colony will thrive as the newest chapter of Deita Sigma Pi.

Fraternally,

jeanette Buie

Gateway Regional Vice-President
lota Omicron 505

WUSHtlM



March 8, 2014

Board of Directors of Delta Sigma Pi

330 South Campus Avenue

Oxford, OH 45056

Brothers:

1 am honored to write this letter of recommendation for the Kappa Delta lota colony of Delta Sigma Pi at

Lindenwood University. I have served as the District Director for the colony since February of 2012 and

have had the privilege to watch the members of this colony grow into a strong organization. They have
done an excellent job of becoming involved in both the University and the community through
community service projects and professional events. They have also been able to attach the name Delta

Sigma Pi to several major University events held by the School of Business. They have had to overcome

many obstacles over the past year, and 1 feel that they have become an organization that the people
involved want to be more involved, and not just involved to have something on their resume. I have

also noticed increasing support of our colony by faculty members. They have done an excellent job with

fundraising and recruiting, and have put in place events that will be able to continue to be successful in

marketing the Fraternity in the future. They have also done a good job of being involved with the

fraternity on a regional level. Most importantly, they have created a strong exec board, and have

recruited members that have been able to succeed the original exec board to help perpetuate the

chapter.

I am looking forward to be able to call all of the members of the Kappa Delta lota colony our brothers.

Sincerely,

William R. Conner

District Director

Theta Omicron #326
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March 8, 2014

Mr. Onuka Ibe Grand President The International Fraternity of Delta Sigma Pi 330 South Campus Drive
Oxford, OH 45056

Dear Brother Grand President:

I first became involved with Kappa Delta lota in the Spring Semester of 2011. In the three years since

then the colony has gone through many changes, but through it all there remained a core of students

that believed in the promise of Delta Sigma Pi.

What that core has been able to accomplish this academic year has been exceptional. They have grown
both in membership and in organization. I am greatly pleased by the level of effort put forth by the
officers and members of the colony.

The Kappa Delta lota Colony has demonstrated that they possess the knowledge and skills required to
thrive as a Chapter in our Fraternity. And they have furthermore become a cohesive unit that embodies

the fundamental principles of our Fraternity.

It gives me great pleasure to endorse the petition of the Kappa Delta lota Colony to join our Fraternity.

Fraternally Yours,

Louis T. Mauil,
GC Gamma Pi 757

District Director Eta Nu Chapter
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March 8, 2014

Brother Onuka Ibe, Grand President
The International Fraternity of Delta Sigma Pi

330 South Campus Ave
Oxford, OH 45056

Dear Brother Ibe,

It is with great pleasure that I recommend to you that the Kappa Delta lota Colony at

Lindenwood University be installed as the newest chapter of Delta Sigma Pi. Further, I

recommend all of the colonists listed in this petition be initiated into our Brotherhood.

I was asked to become involved with the colony at the start of the Fall 2013 semester. In the
short time I have worked with the colony, I have borne witness to a group who students who
have overcome the challenges of the past to build a highly functioning student organization.
Through these challenges and accomplishments, they have bonded together as a team which

exhibits the fundamental principles of our Fraternity.

Through the efforts taken towards fulfilling all the professional, financial, social, and

philanthropic requirements for chartering, the colony has established a solid reputation on the

Lindenwood University campus and within the School of Business & Entrepreneurship. In fact,
the Kappa Delta lota Colony as become the "go-to" student organization when the School of

Business & Entrepreneurship facility need assistance planning, promoting, or executing an

event.

When I observe the colony members working together towards their goals, I can see the same

passion and enthusiasm for Delta Sigma Pi that my chapter had for our great Fraternity.
Through this, I know they will have continuing success as they begin the pledge program, enter

into our Brotherhood, and thrive as a chapter of Delta Sigma Pi.

Please feel free to contact me with any questions.

Fraternally,

Matthew M. Hudson

Beta Sigma 930

Co-District Director, Kappa Delta lota Colony

81



March 11,2014

Board of Directors of Delta Sigma Pi
330 South Campus Avenue
Oxford, OH 45056

Delta Sigma Pi,

It is my great pleasure today to recommend the Kappa Delta lota Colony to receive their charter and
become a full chapter of Delta Sigma Pi. I came from a long established Beta Gamma chapter and had
no idea the hard work, dedication and innovative it would take to start a colony and meet the charter

requirements. In the past two years, there were times of great struggle and great success. The one thing
that remained constant was the tenacity of a few founding Members of the colony to seeing the project
through until the end.

In particular, I can't say enough about Krystal Carpenter and Nathan Christen. From the very beginning
they were fully committed to the ideas of brotherhood and profiting most by serving best. Their leadership
and efforts over a 2 year period have truly been inspiration and are worth noting. They have overcome so

many challenges and remained dedicated to adding to our brotherhood.

The colony Members have made significant efforts to work with surrounding chapters - both in supporting
their events and growing their fraternal bonds. By participating in LEAD schools and Alumni chapter
events, Kappa Delta lota has demonstrated their desire to become active and admired Members of Delta

Sigma Pi,

The experience of the long standing colony Members, combine with the talented new recruits make
Kappa lota Delta ready to charter a strong chapter of the Fraternity. The journey that they have been

though has prepared them to become a thriving Chapter of Delta Sigma Pi.

Fraternally,

Jordan Terefencko
Beta Gamma 1805
University of South Carolina



The History of Lindenwood University

Founded in 1827, Lindenwood is a dynamic four-year liberal arts institution dedicated to

excellence in higher education. Nestled amid the beautiful linden trees, our historic 500-acre

campus is situated in the heart of St. Charles, Mo., a growing community of 62,000 just west of

St Louis.

We offer more than 1 20 undergraduate and graduate degree programs to approximately

17,000 students through values-centered programs that lead to development of the whole personl

Our faculty, staff and administration are committed to an integrative liberal arts curriculum that

focuses on the talents, interests and futures ofour students. Lindenwood is accredited by the

Higher Leaming Commission of the North Central Association ofColleges and Schools.

Lindenwood University is known nationally and intemationally for innovation,

entrepreneurship and extraordinary dedication to students. We believe that education is the way ;

to personal freedom and responsibility, which are tlie keystones of any democracy. We have a

liberal arts heritage that goes back more than 1 85 years. In that time, we have leamed how to

educate in a way that helps each student become an enlightened, principled citizen of a global

community.

Lindenwood is an independent institution firmly rooted in Judeo-Christian values. Those

values include belief in an ordered, purposefiil universe, the dignity of work, tiie worth and

integrity of the individual, the obUgations and privileges of citizenship and the primacy of truth.
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Lindenwood History

Timeline

Paul Huffman, Lindenwood Archivist

1 782 George Sibley bom April I .

1 800 Mary Easton born on January 24

1814 George Sibley acquires 120 arpents of land at St. Charles, Missouri, which he named

"Linden Wood"

1815 George C. Sibley and Mary Easton marry on August 19.

1 827 George and Mary Sibley move to St. Chai-les, Missouri.

Mary Sibley begins formally teaching local girls.

1 829 George and Mary Sibley move to their new home at "Linden Wood."

1 83 1 A Log cabin completed which accommodated twenty girls

1 845 First Lindenwood student publication, "The Experiment"

1853 College deeded to the St. Louis Presbytery and incorporated by special act of the

Missouri Legislature

1 855 The Contract is let for the erection of Sibley Hall and excavation began June 3.

1 856 Lindenwood receives its charter from the State ofMissouri.

1 863 George Sibley dies on January 3 1 .

1867-1869 The Northem Presbyterian church sues French Strother for control of

Lindenwood and wins.

1 870 Control of Lindenwood moves from Presbyterian control to Synodical (Jan. 4).

1 87 1 Recitation Hall is buih.

1 878 Mary Easton Sibley dies on June 20.

1 908 Jubilee (Ayres) Hall is completed.

1910 Colonel James Gay Butler is elected a member of the Board of Directors of Lindenwood

College.

10 I ? c! g e



1913 Lindenwood is recognized as an accredited Junior College by North Central Association.

1915 Butler Hall is dedicated, February 1 5

1916 Lindenwood purchases a campus cemetery from the First Presbyterian Church on 5th

Street.

1917 NiccoUs Hall is dedicated as a memorial to Dr. Samuel Jack Niccolls, Febmary, 20.

Jubilee Hall is renamed Ayres Hall.

1918 Margaret Leggat Buder dies on July 16. Combined estate ofCol. James and Margaret

Butler provides nearly $4 million toward a permanent endowment for Lindenwood

A four-year college curriculum is established by the Board ofDirectors, June 1 1 .

1920 Ground broken for Roemer Hall on Febmary 23.

Lindenwood College is admitted to the Missouri College Union.

Lindenwood students vote unanimously to abolish sororities; the school buys the

sorority houses.

1 92 1 Miss Pauline Weissgerber, of Lebanon, Missouri, becomes the first student to receive a

Bachelor's degree at Lindenwood.

Lindenwood College granted full membership in the North Central Association of

Colleges and Universities.

Roemer Hall is dedicated on October 21 .

The Alumnae Gate is completed on Oct. 19.

1922 An extension is added to the Butler Hall Gymnasium (currendy known as The Loft).

1 924 Irwin Hall is dedicated on October 24.

1925 Sibley Hall is rededicated on October 29.

1 927 The Centennial Celebration is held from May 27-3 1 .

Jubilee Hall is renamed Ayres Hall, October 21.

1 928 Margaret Hall bums down on September 25

Margaret Leggat Buder Library built
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1 929 Margaret Leggat Butler Library is dedicated

1937 The original greenhouse was constmcted near Sibley Hall.

1938 Lillie Pickenpaugh Roemer Memorial Arts Building is dedicated.

1941 The President's Home is dedicated.

1 948 KCLC begins broadcasting at 1 0 watts.

1950 Cobbs Hall is dedicated.

1954 Lindenwood College Chapel is dedicated. (Now St. Charles Presbyterian Church).

1961 McCluer Hall is dedicated.

1 966 Yoimg Science Hall is dedicated.

1 967 Lindenwood offers J-Term classes for the first time.

1 968 KCLC begins a sister AM station that reached all of St. Charles city.

1969 Harmon Fine Arts Building is dedicated.

Lindenwood officially admits men.

Lindenwood changes its name from "Lindenwood College" to "Lindenwood Colleges."

Lindenwood opens a black-and-white TV studio in the Memorial Arts Building.

1969-1973 Lindenwood joins the Seven College Consortium.

1970 Lindenwood begins offering evening classes (LC 111).

1975 LCIE (LC IV) begins classes during 1975-1976 academic year

1976 Lindenwood begins offering masters degrees.

The football stadium is built and the St. Louis football Cardinals uses Lindenwood as

summer training camp.

1 977 Fire destroys the television studio.

1978 A student center is built, connecting "The Gables" and McCluer House.

1980 Lindenwood is accepted into the NAIA.

Lindenwood begins offering weekend classes.

1 98 1 St. Louis football Cardinals summer training camp moves elsewhere.
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1983 Lindenwood changes its name from "Lindenwood Colleges" to "Lindenwood College"
1 984 McCluer House is demolished.

A new television studio is opened in Young Hall.

1986 Lindenwood sells the college chapel to the St. Charles Presbyterian Church.

1988 Harlen C. Hunter Sports Complex is dedicated.

1989 Daniel Keck serves as interim President (January-May)
1994 Lindenwood Country Club is purchased.

Studio East is purchased.

1 996 Lindenwood University Cultural Center is purchased (previously it was First Baptist

Church of St. Charles).

Robert Hyland Performance Arena built.

1997 Lindenwood College changes its name to "Lindenwood University."

Nathan Boone Home is purchased.

2000 Lindenwood purchases the Commerce Bank building, transforming it into a Welcome

Center.

Blanton Hall is dedicated.

Guffey Hall is dedicated.

2002 Spelknaim Center is dedicated.

2003 Flowers Hall is dedicated.

Matthews Hall is dedicated.

Lindenwood takes ownership of the Belleville campus.

LUHE (TV) begins broadcasting out ofYoung Hall on Charter Communications Cable.

2004 Lindenwood purchases the ice arena in Wentzville, MO.

2005 Calvert Rogers Residence Hall is dedicated.

Rauch Memorial Hall is dedicated.

2007 Lindenwood begins offering Doctor of Education degrees.
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Elm Street classrooms are opened.

"The Gables" is torn down.

2008 The J. Scheidegger Center for Fine and Performing Arts is opened.

Dorm G is opened.

Pfremmer Hall is opened

Watson Lodge is torn down.

The President's Home is renamed Wamer Hall and becomes home to the School of

Education.

Harmon Hall expansion begins.

LUHE changes its name to LUTV and moves to the Charter Communications Studio in

the Scheidegger Center.

2009 Social work program is accredited by CSWE.

Ground broken for tlie student commons.

Construction on the I st Capitol Gate begins.

Studio East is expanded. Studio West is acquired by the University.

Ground broken for Lindenwood House, the new home for the President.

Lindenwood-Belleville begins offering daytime, semester-based classes.

2010 Lindenwood' s application to join NCAA Division U is accepted. The process towards full

membership begins.

School of Business and Entrepreneurship is accredited by ACBSP.

Lindenwood endowment reaches $100 million.

Wildwood campus opens

Lindenwood buys Days Irm hotel south ofHwy 70 to house graduate students. Named
Linden Lodge

Young Hall Auditorium remodeled into a movie theater

KCLC increases its power to 50,000 watts

Lindenwood Student Govemment is reorganized to include more officers
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Lindenwood House is completed

201 1 Evans Student Commons opens

Pavilion in the quad is buih

LUCC auditorium renovated

LU-Belleville granted campus status by the Higher LeaiTiing Commission

New OTallon. MO campus opens

Lindenwood Belleville received campus status from the Higher Leaming Commission

Lindenwood sports compete as independents as they await entry into Division 11 of the
NCAA

2012 Lindenwood accepted as a provisional member ofNCAA Division II, sports teams can
compete in conference MIAA, but not play in post season.

Lindenwood Belleville applies for membership in the NAIA

LU entered into a relationship with SCC to offer a BSN-completion program

LU-Belleville sports accepted into the NAIA

Women's lacrosse team wins LU's first NCAA conference title

Rugby team wins conference title. Complete roof and attic replacement on Sibley Hall

Barat Academy Building (near HWY 40 in OTallon, MO) purchased for the new School
ofNursing

Student-Athlete Center completed

Gazebo completely rebuild as a brick stmcture

LCIE business classes receive ACBSP accreditation

Dorm G named Reynolds Hall

20 1 3 Lindenwood becomes a full member ofNCAA division 11

Lindenwood Belleville joins American Midwest Conference (athletics)

Jerry Bladdick named first President of Belleville Campus

15 I P a g e



Growth and Development

Lindenwood University is in the midst of a bold campus expansion plan that blends the

old with the new and provides facilities that will carry Lindenwood well into the future.

Recently, the University renovated a new building in Dardenne Prairie, adjacent to

O'Fallon, Mo that houses its School ofNursing and Allied Health Sciences. The 69,000-square-

foot building, purchased in fall 2012. is equipped with classrooms, labs, and office facilities for

the new school, which in fall 2013 began offering a Bachelor's in Nursing degree completion

program for Registered Nurses who already have two-year nursing degrees at the community

college level. The facility also houses nursing and allied health courses offered by St. Charles

Community College.

In fall 2012, the University opened a $9 million Student-Athlete Center adjacent to

Hunter Stadium. The signature element of the three-story, 43,000-square-foot building is an

Academic Success Center to support athletes' academic endeavors. The building houses locker

rooms for Hunter Stadium's NCAA sports, athletic training facilities, coaches' offices, and a new

Champions' Room.

Other growth includes the renovation and expansion ofHarmon Hall, which now houses

the university's School of Business and Entrepreneurship. Nine classrooms and several seminar

halls, breakout rooms, Dunseth Auditoriimi, and office space have been added. The existing

interior has also been updated and remodeled and a new facade added to the entire building.

16 I P a g e



The Evans Commons opened in August 201 1 . The 1 1 9,000-square-foot structure includes

a second dining hall, multipurpose courts, a suspended jogging frack, a workout facility,

recreation rooms and plenty of areas for student relaxation.

These projects are the result of dynamic growth on the campus going back to 1989.

Currendy, Lindenwood educates more than 16,000 students a yeai- in all programs at two

campuses, eight regional centers, and extension sites diroughout the state. !
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Accreditation and Membership

Lindenwood University is a member of and/or accredited by the Higher Leaming

Commission of the North Central Association ofColleges and Schools, the Council for Higher

Education Accreditation, the Commission on Accreditation of Athletic Training Education, the

Accreditation Council for Business Schools and Programs, the Council on Social Work

Education, and the Missouri Department of Elementary and Secondary Education and is fiilly

endorsed by the Society for Human Resource Management. Lindenwood is a member of the

Teacher Education Accreditation Council and the Council for Higher Education Accreditation.
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Facts & Statistics

Overview

Lindenwood is an independent, public-serving liberal arts university that has an

historical relationship with the Presbyterian Church and is firmly rooted in Judeo-Christian
values. These values include belief in an ordered, purposeful universe, the dignity ofwork, the
worth and integrity of the individual, the obligations and privileges of citizenship, and the
primacy of the tmth.

Offering:

Lindenwood offers 99 undergraduate majors, 16 study abroad programs, 48 graduate study areasj
5 specialist degrees, 4 doctoral degrees.

Enrollment: 2009-2010

1 1 ,900 in total in all programs (estimated average as of 5/07/201 3)

-7399 fraditional undergraduates
� campus resident -52 %
� 45% male, 55% female

- 897 part-time students

-3608 graduate students

Campus (Main)

500 acres

45 buildings

Library

� Buder Library
� 85,628 volumes; 305 printed journals; 1 1 8,000 E-books; over 2,000 E-Joumals

� 83 Databases

Athletics
� 25 varsity sports, NCAA Division II, Mid-American Intercollegiate Athletic Association

� 1 7 intramural and recreational activities

� Nickname/ Mascot is The Lions
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School of Business and Entrepreneurship

In 1963, the Board ofDirectors of the College approved the creation of the Department of

Economics and Business at Lindenwood College under the leadership of President Dr. Franc

McCluer. The new department was seen as a way to give a better understanding ofmodem

economic society in preparation for better citizenship, to provide a foundation for graduate or

professional study. The department co-chairmen were Dr. John B. Moore, Miss Emma Pumell,

and Mrs. Sue Brizius. The department offered degrees in Bachelors ofArts and Bachelor of

Sciences in Economics and Office Management.

In 1972, Business Degrees were starting to be offered and in 1974, Dean Dr. Elwood

Miller changed the name to the Business Department. He grew the amount of degrees that were

offered in the department and formed the Evening College.

In the 1980s, Lindenwood College had a Department ofBusiness. Bob King was the

Dean of the department and Dr. James Spainhower, former Treasurer of the State ofMissouri,

was the President of the College. The Business Department had six fiill-time faculty and the

student body was considerably smaller than today. Lindenwood College was small. Throughout

the 80s and 90s, the Business Department was served by seven different deans and was later

renamed the Division ofManagement in the mid-90s.

In 1989, the Board ofDirectors hired Dennis Spellmarm as Interim President and later

President to assist the College in making revisions. He made sweeping changes in several areas.

Among those changes, departments were moved from one physical location on campus to

another as he saw a vision for the College. The Department of Business moved from Cobbs Hall

which had offices on the first floor and dormitory rooms on the upper floors to the Memorial
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Arts Building in the late 80s, eariy 90s. The Memorial Arts Building had office space and

eventually two classrooms to better meet the needs of what would soon become a growing

faculty and student population.

In the 1990s, Lindenwood saw increased numbers of students on campus. Class sizes

started to grow. More diversity in the types of classes expanded. Computers were added to the .

campus for classroom labs. In addition, a networked system of computers was installed in

administrative and faculty offices. A Performance Arena and Student Center, as well as

residence halls were built.

In 2000, Jay Hardman came to Lindenwood and later become Dean of the Division of
i

Management. More faculty members were hired to meet the needs of the increasing student

population. During his tenure, Lindenwood College became Lindenwood University. The 1SEE>

the Institute for the Study of Economics and the Environment, a center of research and education^

was founded in 2002 with a focus on applying economic principles to environmental challenges.

Dr. Ed Morris, became the Dean of the Division ofManagement in 2007. Under his direction,

the Division continued to grow. The Division was renamed the School of Business and

Entrepreneurship in 2009 to better reflect the work that was taking place in the School. The

Duree Center for Entrepreneurship at Lindenwood University was established to inspire and

support the entrepreneurial spirit in Lindenwood students and the larger community. Dr. Morris

spearheaded the move to seek specialized accreditation for the School. In 201 1 , the School of

Business became accredited by the ACBSP - Accreditafion Council for Business Schools and

Programs.

Under the guidance of the current Dean, Roger Ellis, who became Dean in 201 1 , Harmon

Hall was entirely renovated and additional space was added to the existing stmcture. There are
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state of the art classrooms and computer labs, two auditoriums, breakout rooms to be used for

small group meetings and tutoring, faculty offices, a kitchen, and a boardroom. Currently, the

School of Business has 1550 undergraduate students majoring in 14 areas as well as 550

graduate students with 10 areas of emphasis. Bachelor ofArt and Bachelor of Science degrees

are conferred ui major areas of study within the School of Business and Enfrepreneurship.

Several clubs provide opportunities for students in the School of Business and Entrepreneurship.

Research is being conducted by various faculty members within the School. Students are taking

advantage ofmany intemship opportunities. The Sport Management Program is a recognized

program by the North American Society for Sport Management (NASSM) and the Accounting

program is seeking specialized accreditation in the spring 201 3. In addition to the Dean, there is

an Associate Dean, Division and Department Chairs, a Division Coordinator, thirty-four full-

time faculty as well as adjunct faculty. Graduate Assistants, and work and leam students who

support the operation of the School of Business and Entrepreneurship
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Colony History

In October of 201 1 , Angela Kearbey, a brother from the Kappa Omicron chapter ofDelta

Sigma Pi, decided to see what she needed to do to start a colony at Lindenwood University. After

a couple of emails, she got in contact with Kevin Weber, and the wheels were put into motion.

After posting flyers and sending out emails, on October 25, 201 1, an informational

meeting led by Lou Maul V was held in Haraion Hall, and a petifion was signed to start a colony.

The name Kappa Delta Iota was chosen by the members who attended. Meetings were held

during November, but after a break for finals and winter break, member interest was lacking. On

th

Febmary 7 , the 6 remaining members met with Lou Maull and Will Conner, and officers were ;

elected.

On February 8^ the members of the colony met with Kyle from Central Office. The

colony had a movie night social on Febmary 16'*', then weekly meetings were held on Tuesday

nights. On Febmary 21^', bylaws and policies were drafted. On February 28"^ we had our first

professional speaker.

March started offwith the colony bylaws, policies and procedures being voted on and

adopted on the 6^*^. The first community service project was on March 8"^. The colony

participated in Swab for Sean, which was a campus event to help find bone marrow donors.

March 13^^ had a visit from Kimberiy Brickler-Ulrich, the chapter advisor, and she was

introduced to the two district directors, Will Conner and Jordan Terefencko. March 17 , we

participated in a community service event, volunteering at a pancake breakfast fimdraiser for the

campus YMCA. After coming back from spring break the colony had their first recmitment



week in Apirl. The colony set up a table in the front of the business building and tried to spread

the word about Delta Sigma Pi.

The colony confinued to grow on campus. In 2012, we set up our first bank account.

During the next few semesters we experienced several fluxuations in our membership. During

this time we joined the Greek Council thinking it would gain us some recognition. SomeUme

after we joined, we found that Greek Council had different priorities than our organization and

we refracted our membership. Despite this setback, through the efforts of the members of the

colony, in the spring of 2013, we had officially raised enough money to cover our petition fee.

In August of 2013, colony members planned a few weeks of recmitment to start the

semester off. At this time we were infroduced to Wendy Eilers. She met with members of the

executive board in order to get an idea of where we were at in the coloniztion process.

Afterwards, she provided suggestions for advancement. In these few weeks of recmitment we

had recmited several individuals that helped with recmitment over the next few months. During

the Alumni Panel recruitment event, we met Matt Hudson, who has provided support and

guidance throughout his involvment. In December of 2013, Krystal Carpenter stepped down as

President, during the election in the fall semester of 2013, and Rebecca Peil was elected to be

President. In the spring of 2014, Matt Hudson became a District Director of the colony. Over the

next few months before the spring semester the new executive board put together an intense

recmitment strategy. Within the first few weeks of the semester the executive board led a

recmitment camaign that brought in enough new members for us to petiton.
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Calendar ofEvents

October 25, 201 1 6:00 Meet the Chapter: signed petition and named the colony

November 14, 201 1 3:30 Execufive Meeting: event ideas

November 15, 2011 7:00 General Meeting: purpose

November 23-24,
2011

November 28, 2011 3:00

November 29, 20 11 7:00

December 2, 2011

January 23, 2012
9:00

January 25,2012 7:00

January 31, 2012 7:00

Febmary 7, 2012 7:00

Febmary 8,2012 4:00

Febmary 11,2012 6:00

Febmary 16,2012 8:00

Febmary 21,2012 6:30

Febmary 28,2012 6:30

March 6, 2012 6:30

Thanksgiving Break

Executive Meeting: ice breakers

General Meeting: purpose

Last Day of Class

First Day of Class
Executive Meeting: No one showed up

General Meeting; Down to 3, What should we do?

General Meeting: Should we quit?

General Meefing: Up to 5, Alumni and District Director Pep
talk

Cenfral Office Visit- Kyle

TriviaNight with St. Louis Alumni Chapter

Social: Movie Night

General Meeting: bylaws and polices, up to 6

Professional: Guest Speaker

General Meeting
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March 8, 2012 Community Service: Swab for Sean

March 13,2012

March 17,2012

March 20, 2012

March 23- 30, 2012

April 1,2012

April 2-5, 2012

April 10,2012

April 12,2012

April 15,2012

April 16,2012

April 17,2012

April 18,2012

April 19, 2012

April 20, 2012

April 24,2012

April 25,2012

May 1,2012

6:30 General Meefing: Meet the Advisor

8 - 10:00 Community Service: Pancake Breakfast

6:30 General Meeting

Spring Break

9:00 Community Service: I- Care Project

Recmitment Table

6:30 General Meeting

6:45 Professional: Guest Speaker about Hazing

5:00 Etiquette Dinner
8:00 Masquerade Ball

1 1 :00 Alumni Kickball/ BBQ

4:00 Greek Olympic: Tug ofWar

4:00 Greek Olympic: Dodge ball
6:30 General Meeting

4:00 Greek Olympic: Relay Race

4:00 Greek Olympic : Obstacle Course

6:00 Greek Cookout

6:30 Bake Social

1 1 :00 Fundraiser: Bake Sale

1 :30 Professional: Edward Jones Tour

6:00 Social: Movie Night
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May 2, 2012 6:00 Greek Awards

May 4, 2012

May 5, 2012

May 11,2012

June 25, 2012

July 4, 2012

July 16, 2012

July 19,2012

August 7, 2012

August 13,2012

August 23,2012

August 27,2012

August 28,2012

September 4,2012

September 6,2012

Last Day of Class

7:30 Community Service: Rukkus Sports

4:00 Fundraising: Concession Stand

5:00 General Meeting

10:00 Fundraising: Alumni Concession Stand

5:00 General Meeting: event ideas

7:30 Alumni Ted Drews

6:00 General Meeting

5:30 Executive Meeting

2:00 Provincial VP meeting

First Day ofClass

6:30 First General Meeting, 1 new member

8:00 Start ofRecruitment week

6:30 General Meeting

7:00 Meet the Colony

September 7, 201 2 7:00 Social Event - Luau

September 8, 2012 7:45 Community Service - St. Patrick's Center

September 10, 201 2 6:30 Professional Event - Alumni Panel

September 1 1 , 20 1 2 6:30 First Open General Meeting, 8 new members

September 12,2012 7:00 Meet the Colony
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September 18, 2012 6:30 General Meeting

September 22, 2012 8:00 SLAC MARS

September 25, 2012

October 2, 2012

October 7, 2012

October 8, 2012

October 9, 2012

October 15, 2012

October 16, 2012

October 17, 2012

October 23, 2012

October 24, 2012

October 28, 2012

October 30, 2012

5:30 First Executive Meefing
6:30 General Meeting - Brief History

September 29, 20 1 2 1 1 :00 Social : Wanior Dash

5:30 Executive Meeting
6:30 General Meeting, 1 new member

6:30 Social: MO Cowbell Race

6:30 Professional: Career Prep

5:30 Executive Meeting
6:30 General Meeting, 1 new member

Fundraising: Start ofWreath Sales

1 1 :00 Fundraising: 50/50 Raffle Sales Begins

5:30 Executive Meeting
6:30 General Meeting

Community Service: Clotiiing Drive Begins

6:30 Bake Sale Preparation Day

1 1 :00 Fundraising: Bake Sale

1 :00 Professional: Crown Valley Winery Tour

5:30 Executive Meeting
General Meeting /Professional Event - Guest Speaker, 1 new

6:30 member

November 3,2012 LEAD in Des Moines, lA
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November 6, 2012

November 11,2012

November 13,2012

November 2 1 -

23,2012

November 27, 2012

5:30 Executive Meeting
6:30 General Meefing

Career Prep Day

5:30 Executive Meeting
6:30 General Meeting

November 1 5, 20 1 2 7:00 Fundraiser: Trivia Night/ Silent Auction

November 1 7, 201 2 9:00 Social: Scouting for Food

Thanksgiving Break

5:30 Executive Meeting
General Meeting/ Professional- Edward Jones Speaker, 2

6:30 new members

December I, 2012

December 4, 2012

December 9, 2012

January 19,2013

January 27, 2013

January 29, 2013

Febmary 4, 2013

February 5, 2013

Febmary 6, 2013

Febmary 7, 2013

10:00 Social Event - Anheuser-Busch Brewery Tour

6:30 General Meeting - Awards Night, 3 people quit

Last Day ofClass

5:00 Colony Retreat

5:00 Special Meeting: Plan for recmitment

5:30 Executive Meeting
6:30 General Meeting- First Meeting of the Year

7:00 Alumni Event- Alumni Panel

7:00 Meet the Colony

7:00 Meet the Colony

7:00 Professional Event- JP Thompson Guest Speaker
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Februarys, 2013

Febmary 12, 2013

Febmary 19,2013

February 20, 2013

February 22,2013

Febmary 26,2013

March 5, 2013

March 12, 2013

March 13, 2013

March 19, 2013

April 11, 2013

April 16,2013

April 23, 2013

April 26,2013

April 30, 2013

June 7, 2013

July 5, 2013

5:00 Social Event- Burger Bum

5:30 Execufive Meeting
6:00 General Meeting

5:30 Executive Meefing
6:00 General Meeting

9:00 Community Service: Blood Drive

LEAD in Overland Park KS

6:00 General Meeting

6:00 General Meeting

1 :00 Social Event- Bake Sale Prep Day

10:00 Fundraising Event- Bake Sale

5:30 Executive Meeting
6:00 General Meefing

5:00 Professional Event: Etiquette Dinner

5:30 Executive Meeting
6:00 General Meeting

5:30 Executive Meeting
6:00 General Meeting

1 :00 Community Service: Give-A-Buck to Bryant

5:30 Executive Meeting
6:00 General Meeting

7:00 Summer Meeting: Help with recmitment

10:00 Fundraising: Alumni Concession Stand



July 12,2013

August 13,2013

August 22, 2013

August 26, 2013

August 27, 2013

August 28, 2013

August 29, 2013

September 3, 2013

September 10, 2013

7:00 Summer Meefing

7:00 Summer Meeting: Step By Step of Recmitment

3 :00 Recmitment: Freshmen Orientation Speech

6:00 Recmitment: Dessert Bar

6:00

6:00

11:00

Recruitment: Meet the Colony
Central Office Visit: Kyle

Recmitment: History Night
Organization Fair

6:00 Professional: Kyle Hanke Guest Speaker

5:15 Executive Committee
6:00 General Meeting: 6 people retumed

5:15 Executive Committee: What can we do to improve?
6:00 General Meeting: 8 new members

September 1 4, 20 1 3 8:00 SLAC MARS

September 17,2013 5:15 Execufive Committee: Communication Standards & Hazing
General Meeting: Communicafion Standards, Hazing , Bake

6:00 Sale

September 24, 2013 5:15 Executive Committee Meeting
6:00 General Meeting

October 1,2013 6:00 General Meeting

October 5, 2013 8:00 Social Event: Bake Sale Prep

October 6, 2013 8:00 Social Event: Bake Sale Prep

October 7, 2013 11:00 Fundraiser: Bake Sale

Community Service: Donafion to St. Jude Hospital
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October 8,2013

October 15,2013

October 22,201 3

October 26,2013

October 30, 2013

6:00 General Meeting

6:00 General Meeting

6:00 General Meeting
Fimdraiser: Christmas Wreaths

LEAD Ohio

Community Service: Make a Difference Day- Tabs
Community Service: Make a Difference Day- Wearing Red

6:00 Dark Camival: Decorating cupcakes for free

November 2,201 3 7:00 Fundraising: Crazy Bowling Night

November 4-8, 2013 Recmitment: Classroom Speeches

November 5, 2013 6:00 General Meefing

November 9, 201 3 1 0:00 Career Prep Day

November 12, 2013 6:00 General Meeting

November 14, 20 1 3 6:00 Professional: Daymond John ( Guest Speaker)

November 15, 2013 4:00 Professional: Small Business BBQ

November 1 6, 201 3 9:00 Professional: Anheuser Busch Tour

November 23, 2013 8:00 Officer Retreat

January 28- 30, 20 1 4 1 1 :00 Recraitment: Information Table

January 28, 2014

January 28, 2014

February 3, 2014

6:00 General Meeting

6:00 Fundraiser: Began Chill
Hockey Ticket Sales

1 1 :00 Organization Fair
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Febmary 4, 2014

Febmary 6, 2014

February 11,2014

Febmary 13,2014

Febmary 14, 2014

Febmary 18,2014

Febmary 25, 2014

Febmary 27, 2014

Febmary 28, 2014

March 5, 2014

March 3, 2014

March 4,20 14

March 6, 2014

March 11,2014

March 13, 2014

4:00 Community Service: Card for Vets

6:00 Meet tiie Colony

6:00 General Meeting

6:00 Recmitment Event: Bingo Night

LEAD: Little Rock, AR

Community Service: Parachords

4:00 Training for Swab For Sean
6:00 General Meeting
7:00 Social: Game Room

6:00 General Meeting

5:00 Recmitment Event: Trivia Night

7:00 Social: Chill Hockey Game

Presentation to Freshman
10:00 Experience Classes

Professional: Speaker on Entrepreneurship
1 :00 (cancelled for weather) to be rescheduled

6:00 General Meeting

3:00 Professional: Etiquette Dinner

8:00 Fundraiser: YellowBook Delivery Begins

6:00 Fundraiser: Sale of Pizza to begin



CurrentMembership
Colony Members
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Jenan AI Yasiry
Elizabeth Beauchamp
Cristina Bodden

Kevin Bonney
Fiona Brooks

Krystal Carpenter
Sandra Chimanda
Nathan Christen

Haily Doyle
Stephen Grega
Nicholas Hamilton
Brett Kingsley
Justin Knoesel
Kevin Leu

LaRoyce Lobster-Gaines

jaxon Miller

Victoria Mirage
Oscar Montenegro
Chloe Nieters

Lenzi O'Conner
Will Patton

Adam Peth

Rebecca Piel

Christopher Shertzer
Emily Slone
Courtney Walker

Brenda Wright
Kimberiy Brickler-Ulrich
Judy Kamm

Majors

(1
11

7
H Accounting

m International Business

m: Business Admin

m sports Management

% Finance

# Marketing

Academic Status
20

15

10 ^HPi
15

Freshman Sophomore Junior Senior Graduate Alumni

Date of Graduation

Hi
�

^nl8l.

Y2014 Y2015 Y2016 Y2017 Graduated



Colony Acfivities

Professional Activities

On March 19, 2012 the colony brought in a speaker, form a non-profit organization in St. Louis,
Better Family Life, Inc. Their mission is to plan and establish cultural, artisfic, workforce,
youth, economic, housing and educational programs that help promote positive changes within
families and communifies. She spoke to us about the goals of the organizafion and what she does
to move toward that goal.

On April 17, 2012, the colony listened to a speaker, Dr. Witherspoon from the university, discuss
the issue of hazing. He explained what it is and his experiences while being involved in an

organization as a student. Also, Dr. Witherspoon stressed how important it is that no one takes

part in hazing and if it happens to report it and prevent it.

On April 17, 2012, the colony attended a business etiquette dinner on campus. Each table was

grouped with a business professional to talk to during the dinner. We leamed the proper etiquette
when eating each course as well as how to act when in an interview situation. Plus we got advice

from our professional business guest about her job and eating properly.
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On October 28, 2012, the colony took a tour at the Crovm Valley Winery down in St. Genevieve,
Missouri. The guide took us roimd the whole facility and showed us the process that the fmit

goes through in order to become wine. He discussed the picking process, the cleaning, juicing,
and fermenting, testing and bottie process. Also, he informed us of how the company is

expanding job opportunities and what you have to do in order to get a job in the winery field.

On November 6, 2012, the colony had a speaker come in from Yoimg Entrepreneurs Across
America. Jimmy Smith, the speaker, discussed what the organization was all about and what

opportunities were available. For example how this company provides paid intemships during
the summer and what would be expected of you. Then he asked everyone to fill out a form if

they were interested in joining and a few of our members got phone calls a few days later, to set

up an interview.

On November 27, 2012, the colony brought in two speakers from Edward Jones. They talked
about each of their departments and what they provide for the company. There was a question
and answer session for the members to ask about anything related to the company.
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On May 2, 2012, tiie colony went on a tour of Edward Jones inn St. Louis. We saw each of the
departments in the building that we were allowed to go into, and what they do day to day. We
got to see how a large company operates in tiie financial world. We also were able to speak to
members of tiie different departments and pick their brains about the company.

On September 10, 2012, the colony had a group from the St. Louis Alumni Chapter come to

speak about their experiences with Delta Sigma Pi. We hat it set up as a panel where colony
members and prospective members could ask questions about tiie alumni members' experiences,
both fratemity related and professionally.

On October 8, 2012, the colony brought in a speaker from tiie university's career center. She
talked about what items should be in a resume and what employees are looking for in the job
search process. She discussed the interview process and what steps to take to follow up as well as
some fashion tips on what to wear and not wear to an interview.



On February 7, 2013, the colony brought in JP Thompson from The Mortgage Company. He
talked about how it's best to start investing now in order to have a better retirement later on in

life. He also provided excellent advice how to say out of debate.

On April 1 1 , 201 3, the colony went to the Etiquette Dinner at Lindenwood University. We got to

experience what it would be like to eat a meal while being interviewed by an employer. We

leamed how to eat properly and what key things to look for when eating and when to start and

stop eating.

On August 29, 201 3 the colony brought in Kyle Hanke to speak to the potential members.

On November 14, 2013 the colony went and saw Daymond John talk. He talked about shark tank

and his experiences as an enfrepreneur. Afterwards he met with a select few to talk tiiem through
some of their ideas they had.

On November 1 5, 201 3 the colony help set up a Small Business BBQ. We went around St.

Charles and found small business that would like to advertise themselves on our campus. We set

up the location, the food, and the business. We also passed out flyers in order to get people to
come in and meet the business that came together to make this event.
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Community Service Events

On March 8, 2012, the colony helped out witii an event on campus that helped looking for bone
man-ow donors, for a student at the university. We helped potential donors fill out tiie fomis to
get registered and the take a sample of their DNA by oral swabs.

On March 17, 2012, tiie colony helped out with a pancake breakfast event at Grappa Grill in St.
Charles, MO. We served drinks and breakfast plates to the tables and cleaned up aftemards. The
money that we raised went to the local YMCA for some of the kids programs.

On April 1, 2012, the colony helped Greek Life on campus witii tiie "I Clean" project. We picked
up trash and swept tiie sidewalks on Main Sfreet in St. Charles, MO. We did this project to give
the local commumty a better image of the Lindenwood students.

On May 5, 2012, the colony volunteered for the Ruckus Sports event in Sauget, IL. It was a huge
obstacle course which brought out many people to participate. We helped direct people to tiie
sign in table and worked at tiie sign in table to get participants ready for their race.

Ji�3
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On September 8, 2012, the colony went to the St. Patrick's Center in downtown St. Louis, MO to

help with their clothing event. People who were not able to afford clothing could come in and
take whatever they needed. We helped sort and fold the clothes so that it was easy to look

through.

On October 24, 2012, the colony held a bake sale on campus. We baked cupcakes that had pink
icing to support Breast Cancer Awareness. After we added up all of our profits from the sales,
we gave a portion of it to the Susan G. Komen Foundation.

From October 17 through November 28, 2012, every Wednesday the colony held a clothing
drive for the St. Patrick Center. We collected clothes from students, faculty, staff, and some local

stores. We had a huge donation that we dropped off for the St. Patrick's Center, which was

greatly needed.

On Febmary 20th, 2013, the colony helped out with a Blood Drive held on campus by the
American Red Cross. We helped check people in or sign up to be a blood donor. We also made

sure that after the person donated blood that they got food and drinks to help replenish their
bodies.
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On April 26th, 2013, the colony collected money for the project Give-A-Buck to Bryant. The
money was being donated to Bryant in order to help him pay for medical bills.

On October 7, 2013, the colony held a bake sale on campus. We had pre-orders for two weeks
before the bake sale begin as well setting up a table in the Spellmarm Center. After we added up
all of our profits from the sales, we gave a portion of it to the St. Jude Hospital.

On October 26, 2013, the colony participated in the national community service project. Make a

Difference day. Since it was the same day as LEAD we had an exfra opportunity it get more
community service point. We collected can tabs and donated them to the Ronald McDonald

House. We also got credit if the members who went to LEAD wore anything red.

On February 4th, 20 1 4, the colony set up a table in Evans Commons for the student body to
make Valentine's Day cards to give to Veterans. After the cards were made we had a couple of
our members hand delivery them to a Veterans Home. They had a great time and the Veterans

enjoyed getting cards from our colony.
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On February 1 4th, 2014 the colony helped make Parachord bracelets as part of the National

Community service project. We split first place recognifion with the help of SLAC and Eta Nu.

Fundraising

On March 14, 2012, the colony held a bake sale at the university. All the members helped bake

all the items that we sold that day; this included cupcakes, cookies, and much more. We set up in

a high traffic area so people would be able to see what we were selling. We made $138.02.
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On April 17, 2012, the colony set up a sale of Mardi Gras Beads during the university's Greek

Olympics. We went to all the events and promoted our sale for buying beads to support the
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different Greeks. We had all the different fratemities and sororities" chapter colors so people
could buy their colors.

On May 1 1 , 201 2, a few of the colony members went to help out at the Graduate Graduation
Ceremony, at the St. Charles Family Arena. We worked the concession stand selling food and

drinks, which we completely sold out of everything. We raised $250 in one never ending night.

On July 4 , 2012, the colony helped out with the St. Louis Alumni Chapter's booth at Fair Sr.

Louis. We helped set up all of the drinks that were to be sold. We had some people taking orders

and some receiving the money and some that grabbed the drinks. We made $344.25.
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On October 24, 2012, the colony set up a bake sale at the university. All the members helped
bake all the items that were being sold that day. This semester we tried to increase our sales by
doing pre-orders, which the colony member went and sold to family, friends and faculty staff and
then delivered their orders on this day. We also added a variety of new items to the ones we sold

in spring, such as pumpkin rolls and lemon bars. We made $444.05.

On November 6, 2012, the colony sold holiday wreaths the whole month of October to faulty/
staff and family. They were live wreaths ofmany different sizes as well as in some shapes. We

delivered them all to their proper owners and made $189.35.

On November 15, 2012, the colony held a trivia night/ silent auction on campus. We invited

everyone from the university, alumni, brothers, family, and friends. We created the questions and

provided food and drinks. The silent auction items that were donated came from the alumni

members and local businesses. We made $206.92.
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On March 13tii, 2013, tiie colony held our Bi-Armual Bake Sale at the university. All tiie
members helped bake all the items that were being sold that day. We continued to do pre-orders
to increase our sales. The colony members went and sold to family, friends and faculty and then
delivered their orders on day of the bake sale. We also added a variety ofnew items to the ones

we sold in spring, such as dark chocolate mint cupcakes and cookie jars to make your own

cookies. We made $681.43.

On July 5th, 2013, the colony helped out with the St. Louis Alumni Chapter's booth at Fair Sr.

Louis. We helped set up all of the drinks that were to be sold. We had some people taking orders

and some receiving the money and some that grabbed the drinks. We made $149.90.

On October 7th, 2013, the colony held our Bi-Annual Bake Sale at the university. All the
members helped bake all the items that were being sold that day. We continued to do pre-orders
to increase our sales, which the colony member went and sold to family, friends and faculty staff
and then delivered their orders on this day. We also added a variety ofnew items to the ones we

sold in spring, such as piunpkin cheesecake cupcakes and dark chocolate, chocolate chip
cupcake. We made $880.25.
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On October 22nd, 2013, the colony sold Christmas Wreaths to family, friends and faculty staff
This also hleped out the local venturing crew raise money for thier crew. The more we sold the
more the colony could have made. We made $99.25.

On November 2, 2013, the colony held a Crazy bowling night. We invited friends , family, local
chapters, and alumni to come bowl and have fun. We made $234.00.

On Febmary 28th, 2014 after selling tickets for the St. Charles Chill hockey team as a fundraiser,
some of our colony members attended the game. It was a really close one with a disputed goal in
the last 5 seconds that would have sent the game into overtime. We made $45.00.

Social Events

On Febmary 16, 2012, the colony had a movie night at the university. We watched Animal

House and had snacks and drinks. It was a great night for the members to get together and hang
out.

On May 1, 2012, the colony had a movie night at the university. We watched 27 Dresses and

brought snacks and drinks. It was a good time for members to get together at the end of the

semester and relax before finals.
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On September 28, 2012, the colony went to the St. Louis Cardinals game for Greek Night at the
Ballpark. The Cardinals were playing against the Nationals and won by a landslide, ft was a great
night for the member to go out together and have a good time.

On September 29, 2012, the colony went to support one of our members who participated in the

Warrior Dash in Monroe, MO. She ran a 5K with some of her friends and had to go through
many obstacles along the way. She did a great job and we were glad to come out and support her.

On October 7, 2012 the colony volunteered at the MO Cowbell Race in St. Charles, MO. Using
little cowbells, we helped cheer on the racers before they started. As well as directed them

throughout the course. We also helped give them their medals when they finished the race.
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On November 10, 2012, the colony attended the St. Louis Alumni Chapter's Career Prep Day.
Each member had an interview set up with on alumni member of a specific business field. We

also leamed some good tips for resume building and applying for jobs.

On December 1, 2012, the colony went on a tour ofAnheuser Busch in St. Louis, MO. We got to

hear about how the company got started and what has been going on since them. We got to look

at all the different steps of the brewing process and what goes into the finished product.

On December 4, 2012, the colony had our final meeting for semester and out awards ceremony.
Everyone received a small gift for being involved this semester and for doing a great job. We

played games and had fiin.
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On October 30, 2013 we set up a cup cake stand at tiie Dark Camival. Dark Camival is an event
set up by Lindenwood University to celebrate Halloween for the students on campus We made
hundreds of cupcakes and had various topping and allowed everyone who walked by to decorate
their own cupcake.
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On November 9, 2013, the colony attended the St. Louis Alumni Chapter's Career Prep Day.
Each member had an interview set up with on alumni member of a specific business field. We

also leamed some good fips for resume building and applying for jobs.

National Events

On September 22, 2012, the colony went to the Mizzou campus for the Mid-America Region
School put on by the regions alumni. It was run the same way as a LEAD Conference. Each

colony member went to a different session so we could obtain as much information as possible to

take home and share with others. There were sessions about the HUB, round tables, recruitment,

parliamentary procedure, ritual (which we did not attend), and so much more.
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On November 3, 2012, tiie colony attended LEAD in Des Moines, lA. The member each went to
a different session to get the most information as possible. Some of the sessions we went to were

about the HUB, how to relieve stress, dealing with your money, what type of leader you are, and
how to motivate your members.

On February 22, 2013, the colony attended LEAD in Overiand Park, KS. The member each went
to a different session to get tiie most information as possible. Some of the sessions we went to
were about the how to be a better business person, what type of leader are you, and how to

handle officer transitions. There was also a dinner and dance afterwards. The next moming was

the Provincial meeting.

On September 24, 2013, the colony went to the Mizzou campus for the Mid-America Region
School put on by the regions alumni. It was run the same way as a LEAD Conference. Each

colony member went to a different session so we could obtain as much information as possible to
take home and share with others. There were sessions about the HUB, round tables, recmitment,

parliamentary procedure, ritual (which we did not attend), and so much more.
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On October 22, 2013, the colony attended LEAD in Indianapolis, IN. The member each went to
a different session to get the most information as possible. Some of the sessions available were

about the membership education (which we did not attend), mastermind groups, and recmifing
effecfively.

On Febmary 14th, 2014, the colony attended LEAD in Little Rock, AR. The members each went

to a different session to get the most information as possible. Some of these sessions we went to

were about how to manage your time, ethical practices in the business world, officer transition,
and how to put on event. There was a diimer and a dance afterwards which was a lot of fim. The

next moming the president went to the Provincial meeting.
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Name:
Jenan Al Yasiry

Major:
Intemational Business

Expected Graduation Date:

May 2015

Home Town:
Creve Coeur, MO

Extracurricular Activities:

Big Brother Big Sister

Interests:

Music, Reading, and Traveling



Name:
Elizabeth Beauchamp

Major:
Finance

Expected Graduation Date:

May 2015

Home Town:

Collinsville, IL

Extracurricular Activities:
Bowling Team

Interests:
Netflix
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Name:
Cristina Bodden

Major:
Accounting

Expected Graduation Date:

May 2015

Home Town:
St. Charles

Extracurricular Activities:
Works at Gordman's

Interests:
Basketball and Leaming



Name:
Kevin Bormey

Major:
Business Administration

Expected Graduation Date:

May 2015

Home Town:
St. Peters, MO

Extracurricular Activities:

Bowling League

Interests:
Outdoor Activities, Hiking, and Swimming
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Name:
Fiona Brooks

Major:
Sports Management and Pre Law

Expected Graduation Date:

May 2014

Home Town:
St. Charles, MO

Extracurricular Activities:

Sports, Basketball, and Track

Interests:
Law



Name:

Krystal Carpenter

Major:
Master of Business Administration

Emphasis: Supply Chain Management

Expected Graduation Date:
December 2014

Home Town:

Maryland Heights, Missouri

Extracurricular Activities:

Gardening, Cooking, Karate

Interests:
Wine tasting, drawing, painting, and cooking
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Nam.e:
Sandra Chimanda

Major:
Finance

Expected Graduation Date:
December 2014

Retuming for Masters
Graduation: May 2016

Home Town:

Harare, Zimbabwe

Extracurricular Activities:
Intervasity Christian Fellowship and Intemational Students Fellowship

Interests:

Community Service and Travel



Name:
Nathan Christen

Major:
Business Administiation with Emphasis in Accounting

and Master in Accountancy

Expected Graduation Date:

May 2015

Home Town:

Oregon, Illinois

Extracurricular Activities:

Bowling Leagues

Interests:

Accounting and Bowling



Name:

Haily Doyle

Major:
Intemational Business

Expected Graduation Date:

May 2016

Home Town:

Maryland Heights, MO

Extracurricular Activities:
Lindenwood' s First Generafion Collegians and Works as a Sales

Buy

Interests:

Swimming, Community Service, and Blogging



Name:
Steve Grega

Major:
Business Administration

Expected Graduation Date:
December 2014

Home Town:
House Springs, MO

Extracurricular Activities:

Employed at Gold's Gym

Interests:
Blues Hockey, The Cardinals, and Working out



Name:
Nic Hamilton

Major:
Accounting

Expected Graduation Date:
December 2015

Home Town:

Macon, MO

Extracurricular Activities:
Delta Tau Delta - President, Accounting and Finance Club - Member,

Lindenwood Greek Council - Director of Excellence, LSGA representative,
Honors College Student, LU Honors Society - Treasurer, and Host at Applebee's

Interests:

Running, Literature, Sports, and Video Games
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Name:
Brett Kingsley

Major:
Sports Management

Expected Graduation Date:

May 2016

Home Town:

Fowlerville, MI

Extracurricular Activities:
NCAA Wrestling, Student-Athlete Advisory Committee Executive Member

Interests:

Sports, Forbes and Steve Jobs
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Name:
Justin Knoesel

Major:
Marketing with a Minor in Finance

Expected Graduation Date:

May 2015

Home Town:
St. Peters, MO

Extracurricular Activities:

Sports, Swimming, Triathlons

Interests:

Sports, Finance, Weight-lifting, Rimning, and Reading
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Name:
Kevin Leu

Major:
Business Adminisfration

Expected Graduation Date:
December 2014

Home Town:
St. Charles, MO

Extracurricular Activities:
Works as a Supervisor at Doozle's Frozen Custard and a Part ofTwo Recreafional

Softball Leagues

Interests:

Plays Guitar and Sings, Videogames, Blink 182 and Rush, and Lord of the Rings
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Name:
La Royce Lobster-Gaines

Major:
Management

Expected Graduation Date:
March 2015

Home Town:
St. Louis, MO

Extracurricular Activities:
Golf, Scrapbooking, Travel, Shopping

Interests:

Community, Family Empowerment, and Preventing Human Trafficking



Name:
Jaxon Miller

Major:
Business Administration and Economics

Expected Graduation Date:

May 2015

Home Town:
Overland Park, KS

Extracurricular Activities:

Golf, Baseball, Hunting, and Intermural Softball

Interests:

Golf, Baseball, Hunting, and Softball
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Name:
Victoria Mirage

Major:
Business Administration

Expected Graduation Date:

May 2017

Home Town:

Troy, MO

Extracurricular Activities:

Working as a Teller at a Bank, Reading, Spending Time with Family, and a Part
of Lindenwood' s Honors College

Interests:
Political History (i.e. past presidential administrations), Govemment,

Asfronomy/Cosmology, Photography, and Finance/Economics
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Name:
Oscar Montenegro

Major:
Accounting

Expected Graduation Date:

May 2016

Home Town:

Covina, CA

Extracurricular Activities:
Recreafional Baseball

Interests:

Music, Sports, and Hanging out with Friends



Name:
Chloe Nieters

Major:
Accounting

Expected Graduation Date:
December 2014

Home Town:
O'Fallon, MO

Extracurricular Activities:

Accounting and Finance Club, Intemship with Matson Driscoll and Damico
Forensic Accountants, Recreational Volleyball, and a Part of Lindenwood 's

Honors College

Interests:

Reading, Movies, Singing, Volleyball, Languages, Travel, and Numbers



Name:
Lenzi O'Connor

Major:
Business Administration

Expected Graduation Date:

May 2014

Home Town:

Charleston, MO

Extracurricular Activities:
Intermural Volleyball and Softball

Interests:
Movies and Hanging Out Witii Friends



Name:
Will Patton

Major:
Business Administration

Expected Graduation Date:

May 2015

Home Town:
St. Charles, MO

Extracurricular Activities:
Delta Mu Delta

Interests:

Watching Cardinals Baseball, Camping, Hiking, Fishing, Bowling, Hanging Out
With Friends, and Traveling
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Name:
Adam Peth

Major:
Business Administration

Expected Graduation Date:

May 2015

Home Town:
St. Charles, MO

Extracurricular Activities:

Working Part-Time and a Member of the Honor's Society

Interests:

Staying Active, Playing with his 2 dogs, and Renovating his home
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Name:
Rebecca Piel

Major:
Accounting

Expected Graduation Date:

May 201 5

Home Town:

Wentzville, MO

Extracurricular Activities:

Army National Guard and Mud Runs

Interests:

Running



Name:
Chris Schertzer

Major:
Business Administration

Expected Graduation Date:
December 2014

Home Town:
St. Charles, MO

Extracurricular Activities:
Recreational League Sports

Interests:
Outdoor Activities



m

Name:

Emily Slone

Major:
Non-profit

Expected Graduation Date:
December 2015

Home Town:
Hot Springs, AR

Extraciuricuiar Activities:
Association ofFundraising Professionals

and Nonprofit Administration Student Association

Interests:

Philanthropy, Health and Fitness



Name:
Brenda Wright

Major:
Accounting

Expected Graduation Date:

May 2015

Home Town:
St. Louis, MO

Extracurricular Activities:
Asian Pop Culture Club

Interests:

Knitting, Reading, Listening to Music
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Name:

Courtney Walker

Major:
MBA

Emphasis: International Business

Graduation Date:
December 20 13

Home Town:
St. Louis, Missouri

Extracurricular Activities:

Homecoming Captain
Colony VPPA

Interests:

Shopping, Working for Justice for Girls, Traveling
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Kimberly Brickler-Ulrich, CPA

Associate Professor

Educationally, I earned my Bachelor of Science in Accounting from Truman State University and my

Masters of Business Administration from Saint Louis University. In addition, I maintain my CPA license in

the state of Missouri.

I've been at Lindenwood for nearly 10 years, during which time I've worked a full teaching load and have

been a part of many committees including general education, institutional review board, and employee
wellness. I currently serve as the chair for the catalog committee as well as on the faculty council, in
addition to advising the Delta Sigma Pi students. My main focus at the university is on the students, so
I've promoted numerous networking and career nights and strongly encourage all of my students to

participate. Our exposure at these events has increased the recruiting done on campus by local

employers, several of which regularly hire interns and full time employees from our candidate pool.

Prior to being employed by Lindenwood i held various positions in internal auditing and accounting. A

couple of career highlights include instilling controls to stop potential misappropriation of company
funds and implementing cost savings procedures to drastically reduce costs of copy machine contracts.

In addition, I've had significant involvement with implementation of financial accounting systems.

Outside of work i have two teenage sons and am expecting a daughter to arrive in the next month. My
husband and I are runners and have both completed two marathons and several half marathons; a

hobby I look forward to picking up again after the baby comes. Other than that I try to relax when I can

and enjoy spending time with family and friends.
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Biography

Judy Kamm has a Master's of Art Degree in Economics from the University of

Missouri-St. Louis. She has worked as an Instructor and Associate Professor of

Economics in the St. Louis area for over 20 years. For over 15 years, Associate

Professor Kamm has taught at Lindenwood University. Professor Kamm believes

learning can also occur outside of the classroom and is always trying to instill the

application of course content into everyday living.

Besides teaching, Professor Kamm's activities at Lindenwood include Assistant

Academic Advisor to Delta Sigma Pi, Faculty Advisor to the annual Etiquette

Dinner, Club Coordinator for the School of Business and Entrepreneurship.

In February 2013, Professor Kamm presented "Enriching Relevance-Supplement
Classroom Lectures Utilizing "Evergreen" Discussion Points" during Teaching
Economics 24*^ Annual Conference at Robert Morris University.

In February 2012, Professor Kamm presented "Living on a Budget and Still Having

Fun" during Lindenwood University's Sibley Day.

In 2010, Professor Kamm was awarded the Lindenwood University "Service

Award" for dedication to the university and service to students

From August 2007 to April 2009, Professor Kamm published monthly articles in

the St. Charles County Journal, in a column entitled "Fixing Your Finances".
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